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April 10, 1987 

Letter: 87- 16TO: All County Welfare Directors 
All County Administrative Officers 

SUBJECT: SUBSTANTIAL GAINFUL ACTIVITY DISABILITY PROGRAM STIFFER 

Under the mandate of AB 3835 (Chapter 612, Statutes of 1984) a 
study was performed to examine the problems encountered by 
persons with disabilities in gaining access to quality medical 
care under the Medi-Cal program. The study was conducted by an 
independent consultant with the assistance of a committee of 
interested parties. The study report was released in September 
1986. 
One of the problems identified by the study research was: "Many 
disabled persons do not have information on how to access the 
Medi-Cal program and may be laboring under some misconceptions 
about the program and other programs intended to serve the 
disabled." One of the ways identified to correct this problem 
was to inform disabled Medi-Cal beneficiaries that under the 
provisions of Welfare and Institutions Code section 14005.3 
[Medi-Cal Eligibility Manual section 50223(a)(2)] disabled Medi­
Cal beneficiaries may retain Medi-Cal eligibility even after they 
obtain employment, if their income does not exceed the maximum 
income limit. This program is known as the Substantial Gainful 
Activity (SGA) Disability Program. In order to implement this 
recommendation, the Medi-Cal Eligibility Branch developed a 
staffer to inform Medi-Cal beneficiaries about the SGA Disability 
Program and to tell them how to apply for an SGA evaluation to 
determine if they are eligible for the program. 
SSI-disabled beneficiaries are to contact the local Social 
Security Administration office to apply for the SGA Disabled 
Program. 
IHSS beneficiaries are to contact their county welfare department 
social worker to apply for the SGA Disability Program. 
Attached is a copy of the staffer which will be released with the 
Medi-Cal Cards. The first mailing of the staffer will occur in 
April 1987 (May 1987 month of eligibility) and is scheduled to be 
mailed with the Medi-Cal cards on a quarterly basis for a one 
year period.
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If you have any questions regarding the SGA Disability Program, 
please contact Sandy Poindexter at (916) 324-4966. 

Sincerely, 

Original signed by 

Franks. Martucci, Chief 
Medi-Cal Eligibility Branch 

Attachment 
cc: Medi-Cal Liaisons 

Medi-Cal Program Consultants 
Expiration Date: July 31, 1988






